
 

Subject: Bowls Leicestershire - John Jenkins  
   

Dear Colleagues  

   

It is my sad duty to advise you of the tragic death of our valued member and friend, John Jenkins.  John 

was unfortunately involved in a car accident yesterday and incurred injuries he was unable to sustain. His 

wife Sheila remains seriously ill in hospital.  

   

John was very well known on the County Bowls circuit both as a bowler and as an Umpire. He was Bowls 

Leicestershire President in 2015 and current Chairman of the BL Executive Board. John was also a 

prominent figure within the Umpiring fraternity.  

   

I am circulating this email to the Counties which we compete with on a regular basis and I would be 

grateful if you could communicate this message to your members many of whom will have known John 

through Bowls.  

   

Thank you  

   

   

   

Eddie Owen  

Assistant Hon Sec Bowls Leicestershire 
  



2 


